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EDITORIAL

T'he Mled(ical Congress
The number of congresses devoted to medicine,

surgery or some allied subject increases with the
passage of each year and with this increase the
quality seems to be steadily falling. Not only is
the quality of the original work presented less
satisfactory, but there is an unfortunate tendency
for the same speakers to present the same material
on more than one occasion, with only minor alter-
ations in the form, and no change in the substance
of their previous presentation. A possible ex-
planation for this increase in the number of con-
gresses, is that the number of medical and allied
societies has increased, and, in particular, the
number of societies with an international member-
ship.
The ideal congress should have a definite ob-

jective and the majority of the contributors should
be engaged in active practice, investigation or
research; and the congresses on any particular
subject should be sufficiently widely spaced in time
for the contributors to have something original to
say. In addition, the congress should cater for
participants with a wide range of basic knowledge;
although the majority will be experts a minority
will be on the threshold of their professional career.

One of the most difficult things for a speaker at
such a congress is to know how much of his time to
devote to those facts which to him are obvious and
well known. It is essential that some of these
should be included because of the need to refresh
the memory of the experts in his audience and to
educate the others.

In international congresses a most important
point is what may be termed ' congress discipline.'
All too often delegates do not comply with the
rules. When a speaker is told that he has I5 min-
utes for his paper he should never exceed his time.
The chairman is often at fault because he does not
use his authority; a strong chairman can make a
congress and he will make more friends than
enemies. Another important point is that the
speaker should give the translating staff a chance;
he must speak clearly, fairly slowly, and into the
microphone.

It seems certain that the present spate of con-
gresses will continue and perhaps increase. The
important thing is that they should improve in
quality, so that all who attend them may profit
from the experience.

copyright.
 on M

ay 17, 2023 by guest. P
rotected by

http://pm
j.bm

j.com
/

P
ostgrad M

ed J: first published as 10.1136/pgm
j.33.376.47 on 1 F

ebruary 1957. D
ow

nloaded from
 

http://pmj.bmj.com/

